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Cache La Poudre  
Elementary School 

3511 W. Cty. Rd. 54G 
LaPorte, CO 80535 

 
 

Principal 

Landus Boucher 
  

Vice Principal 

 Colleen Worman 

 
General Information 
 

Office Hours   
   7:30am - 3:30pm 
 
Phone Numbers 
    Office      488-7600  
     Fax          488-7676 
     Attendance Line 
            490-3070   
*If your child is ill or will not 
be at school, please  leave a       
message on the Attendance 
line.  
 
School Hours 
    8:10am - 2:55pm 
    Supervision begins at  
    7:55am  
 
 

Preschool  
          8:10am - 2:55pm 
           
 
Website    
https://cpe.psdschools.org 

 

 

 

April 2022 
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Advertising in this newsletter does not imply endorsement by Poudre School District.  

April Calendar 

April 4 Science Matters 3:00-4:00  

April 5 Music Programs -Kindergarten and 2nd grade Kinder-5:45 

2nd-6:30 

April 5 LEGO Stem class 3:00-4:25  

April 5 GASP 3:00-4:30  

April 6 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00  

April 7 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00  

April 11 Science Matters (new class) 3:00-4:00  

April 12 LEGO Stem class 3:00-4:25  

April 12 GASP 3:00-4:30  

April 13 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00  

April 14 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00  

April 18 Science Matters 3:00-4:00  

April 19 LEGO Stem 3:00-4:25  

April 19 GASP 3:00-4:30  

April 20 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00  

https://cpe.psdschools.org/
http://www.youthclinic.com/
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From the Principal      

continued on next page 

Dear CLPE Families, 

Happy Spring! I hope everyone had a fun, relaxing spring break. 
Now that we have had a break, we are ready for the final trimester 
for this school year. Our students have worked so hard this past 
trimester! We are proud of them. Thank you to families for 
supporting them. 

It has been another interesting year to say the least. I am so impressed with our 
community and the way we have come together to problem solve and get 
creative when we have had to. Our students have grown and taken each bump 
in the road with flexibility and compassion. At IB schools we value students 
being curious about the world. We promote them to wonder and grapple with 
things that may not come easily to them. These past two years have certainly 
given them the opportunity for many wonders and lots of problem solving. 

April 21 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00  

April 21 Music Program 1st and 4th Grades 5:45-1st Grade 

6:30-4th Grade 

April 25 Science Matters 3:00-4:00  

April 26 Lego Stem 3:00-4:25  

April 26 GASP 3:00-4:30  

April 27 Chess 3:00-4:00  

April 28 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00  

April Calendar 

http://www.fcconnexion.com/
http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
http://www.saludclinic.org/
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From the Principal      continued 

Spring is often a time for celebrations. We are excited to bring back music 
performances as well as begin to plan for end of year events. We look forward 
to coming together to honor our young learners in ways that are meaningful, 
fun and safe. Exhibition is one such example. It involves 5th graders working 
collaboratively to conduct an in-depth inquiry into real life issues or problems. 
Continuation is also a tradition to honor students moving from elementary to 
middle school. We will be in touch with our 5th grade families as we firm up 
plans to celebrate with our students. Stay tuned for updates around the above-
mentioned events as well as field day and other end of year celebrations. 

This month we start our state assessments. These assessments align with the 
Colorado State Standards and are administered to help us understand how 
children are progressing in their learning. Staff will analyze these results along 
with other data from our local assessments to help design lessons to best meet 
your child’s needs as well as guide our school improvement planning. Remind 
your students to not be overstressed by this assessment and to simply do their 
best and show what they know. Please try to schedule appointments etc. 
outside the testing times.   It is important to get students to school on time as 
we will not send a student into the classroom once testing has started. Parents 
will receive information about their child’s individual results in the fall. See the 
testing schedule below. Please contact the office if you have any questions or 
concerns. 

We are honored and excited to continue our partnership of growing and 
learning with you and your child. Spring is upon us and the sun is shining. Let’s 
make this 3rd trimester our best yet! 

Together we grow! 

Landus Boucher 

mailto:joe.mivshek@km.com
mailto:heatherpatel@windermere.com
http://www.nocofootball.com/
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continued on next page 

Dear CLPE families,   

Each year, students in grades 3-11 take the Colorado Measures of Academic 
Success standardized tests, which assess how students are meeting Colorado's 
academic standards in each subject and grade level. This assessment provides 
valuable information for our school and teachers, who use the data to 
understand where students are in their learning and tailor instruction 
accordingly. The district also uses these results to measure overall student 
academic progress and identify opportunities for improvement. CLPE will begin 
CMAS testing on April 4th.   

Our school’s testing schedule is as follows.  All testing times are in the morning. 

English Language Arts 

• 3rd Grade: April 4th-6th 

• 4th Grade: April 12th-14th 

•  5th Grade: April 11th-13th 

Math 

• 3rd Grade: April 11th-13th 

• 4th Grade: April 12th-14th 

• 5th Grade: April 4th-6th 

From the Assistant Principal     

https://www.healthdistrict.org/cayac
https://center.huntingtonhelps.com/lp/fort-collins/tutoring-2
https://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment/generalinfo
https://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment/generalinfo
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continued on next page 

Science 

• 5th Grade: April 18th-20th 

You can help us make this a successful experience for your child by ensuring 
they are rested and at school on time.  We are still providing breakfast if 
needed. 

To excuse your student from state assessments, you may complete a Parent 
Excusal form digitally by logging into ParentVUE and accessing Services Tracker. 
Instructions and screenshots on how to do this can be found here. Please note 
that you will need to fill out a form for each subject area. You may also print a 
PDF version of the "2020-21 Opt Out of State Testing Form" and return it to 
your school. Forms are available in English and Spanish. 

For more information about state assessments, visit the Colorado Department 
of Education website here.  

Please let me know if you have any questions and thank you for your support.   

Sincerely,   

Colleen Worman 

Assistant Principal 

cworman@psdschools.org  

From the Assistant Principal   continued 

mailto:SchoolNewsletterCompany@gmail.com
http://www.poudrelibraries.org/src
https://pvue.psdschools.org/PXP2_Login.aspx
https://techportal.psdschools.org/node/2603
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/Assessment/2020-21%20State%20Testing%20Opt%20Out%20Form.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/Assessment/2020-21%20State%20Testing%20Opt%20Out%20Form%20English-Spanish.pdf
https://www.cde.state.co.us/communications/resourcesforparents
mailto:cworman@psdschools.org
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From the Assistant Principal   continued 

Estimadas familias de CLPE: 

Cada año, los estudiantes de los grados 3 a 11 toman las Pruebas 
Estandarizadas de Medidas del Éxito Académico de Colorado, que evalúan 
cómo los estudiantes están cumpliendo con los estándares académicos de 
Colorado en cada materia y nivel de grado. Esta evaluación proporciona 
información valiosa para nuestra escuela y los profesores, que utilizan los datos 
para entender dónde están los estudiantes en su aprendizaje y adaptar la 
instrucción en consecuencia. El distrito también utiliza estos resultados para 
medir el progreso académico general de los estudiantes e identificar 
oportunidades para mejorar. CLPE comenzará las pruebas CMAS el 4 de abril.   

El horario de las evaluaciones en nuestra escuela es el siguiente, Todas las 
evaluaciones seran por la mañana: 

Artes del lenguaje inglés 

• Grado 3: 4-6 de Abril 

• Grado 4: 12-14 de Abril 

• Grado 5: 11, 12 y 14 de Abril 

Matemáticas 

• Grado 3: 11-13 de Abril 

• Grado 4: 12-14 de Abril 

• Grado 5: 4-6 de Abril 

Ciencias 

• Grado 5: 18-20 de Abril 

Usted puede ayudarnos a que esta sea una experiencia exitosa para su hijo 
asegurándose de que esté descansado y llegue a la escuela a tiempo.  Todavía 
estamos proporcionando el desayuno si es necesario. 

Si no desean que su estudiante tome las evaluaciones estatales, pueden llenar 
el Formulario de Exclusión de las Evaluaciones Estatales, de manera digital, a 
través de ParentVUE utilizando Services Tracker. Las instrucciones para llenar el 
formulario en mención se pueden encontrar aquí (para leerlas en español, 
hagan clic en “Select Language” [Seleccionar el idioma], que está situado en la 
barra superior verde, y buscar “Spanish” [español]). Tengan presente que 
deberán llenar un formulario para cada área temática. También pueden 

https://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment/generalinfo
https://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment/generalinfo
https://pvue.psdschools.org/PXP2_Login.aspx
https://techportal.psdschools.org/node/2603
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Office Notes 

continued on next page 

From the Assistant Principal   continued 

imprimir una versión en PDF del "Formulario de Exclusión de las Evaluaciones 
Estatales - Año académico 2020-21” y entregarlo a su escuela. Los formularios 
están disponibles en inglés y español. 

Para obtener más información sobre las evaluaciones estatales, visiten el sitio 
web del Departamento de Educación de Colorado, haciendo clic aquí. 

Si tienen alguna pregunta, comuníquense conmigo. Les agradezco mucho su 
apoyo. 

Cordialmente,   

Colleen Worman 

Asistente de la Directora 

CLPE 

• As this school year winds down, we start planning for our next school 
year.  If you are moving out of Poudre School District and your child will 
not be here next year, please let us know.  We will forward permanent 
records to our records department and they will forward those to your 
child’s new school. 

• May 25 is the last day of school and is ½ day.  School releases at 
11:25am.  Breakfast will be served.  No lunch service.  Buses will drop 
students off 3 ½ hours earlier than normal.   

• Start looking for those lost library books.  All library books will be due 
the beginning of May.  This gives everyone plenty of time to check under 

beds etc….  �  

• As the school year winds down, please remember that any medication 
left over at the end of the year will need to be picked up by a parent or 
guardian. We will not send any medication home with a student, 
prescription or over-the-counter. Medicines that are left at the end of 
the school year will be disposed of by the school nurse.  

• Missing coats or other items?  Please be sure to check the lost and 
found.  We will donate lost and found items at the end of the school 
year.   

https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/Assessment/2020-21%20State%20Testing%20Opt%20Out%20Form.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/Assessment/2020-21%20State%20Testing%20Opt%20Out%20Form%20English-Spanish.pdf
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.psdschools.org%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2FPSD%2FAssessment%2F2020-21%2520State%2520Testing%2520Opt%2520Out%2520Form%2520English-Arabic.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmnoblett%40psdschools.org%7C2f507b
https://www.cde.state.co.us/communications/resourcesforparents
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continued on next page 

• Our volunteer system is changing next year.  If you are registered 
volunteer, you may receive an email requesting you to update your 
information.  Next year all volunteers will need to bring a drivers license 
to sign into the system.  Please give us a call if you have any trouble 
updating your information.   

• For next year, if you know your student will need medication at school, 
authorization forms are available on the PSD website. Go to the Poudre 
School District website, click on the Parent tab, then to Health Services 
and scroll down for the appropriate form. New forms must be submitted 
every year. Any prescription or over-the-counter medicines require an 
authorization form. As always, these forms are available in the office 
until the end of this school year and on the CLPE website. Please call 488
-7600 with any questions.  

• Student’s going into 6th grade will need a Tdap immunization. If your 
child receives this before the end of the school year, bring in the proof 
of immunization and we will record it in the student information system. 

Office Notes      continued 

What’s happening in Art and Library in APRIL? 

Happy Spring! 

Library  

I need 2-3 volunteers to help in the library!!! 
I’m so excited that we can have volunteers 
now! It’s inventory season for our CLPE 
library.  I need help getting ready for inventory 
at the start of April and beginning inventory at 
the end of April.  If you are interested in 
helping to organize and/ or scanning books for 
inventory, please email me 
at saconn@psdschools.org.  

Lost or missing books: Notes will go home this month with students who have 
overdue books.  Please help your student find the book so that you won’t be 
charged for replacement.  The price of the book, plus a processing fee will be 
applied to students' School Pay accounts. It is much less work if the book is 
returned and there won’t be a delay in reordering. I’d appreciate your efforts!   

mailto:saconn@psdschools.org
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Art 

We have been working on a variety of art projects lately: 

Kindergarten: We studied Faith Ringgold and her story 
quilts and created stories on fabric.  Also, students 
created small framed art. 

1st grade: We’ve been weaving! 

2nd grade: birds drawn, in clay and their nests 

3rd grade: Artist trading cards, small works of art that they will trade with their 
classmates 

4th grade: Weaving and graphic design using fractals and symmetry 

5th grade: We’re beginning watercolor painting using interesting techniques 
along with a final watercolor painting using learned skills. 

All Students will be creating more art in clay this month. 

The district art show, PSD Designs & Images, will be virtual again this year.  The 
show will begin at the end of April. Families will be notified if their student art is 
in the show, and an email will be sent out to everyone with the link to view the 
art show. 

 

 

"Creativity is intelligence having fun!" - Albert Einstein 

 

Sue Awsumb-Conn 
Art Teacher, Media Tech Teacher 

What’s happening in Art and Library in APRIL? 

         continued 
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continued on next page 

Coordinator Corner 

Hello Pirate Families, 

Happy April! This month I’m wrapping up our final Approach to Learning(ATL), 
social skills. We believe that strong social skills are a vital part of a child’s 
education. Just as with the other ATL’s, there are several sub skills within social 
skills including: 

• Accepting responsibility- the ability to take on a task and complete it, 
sharing responsibility, taking ownership of actions 

• Respecting others- listening to others and making decisions based on 
fairness, recognizing that others’ beliefs and viewpoints may be 
different, the ability to state opinions without hurting others 

• Cooperating- getting along with others in a group, being courteous, 
sharing, taking turns 

• Resolving conflict- listening respectfully to others, compromising, 
reacting reasonably to a situation, being fair  

• Group decision making- listening to and discussing others’ ideas, asking 
questions, the ability to work toward an agreement  

• Adopting a variety of group roles- being a leader and a follower, 
behaving in a way that is appropriate for the situation 

Here are a few ideas that you might use to support your learner’s social skills at 
home: 

Stay curious,  

Mandy Parton, IB Coordinator   

NEW Covid Protocol    

When not related to a documented chronic health condition, symptoms that 
require a negative test to return to school include fever, feeling feverish, 
shortness of breath, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, cough, sore throat, runny 
nose, congestion, muscle/body aches, headache, fatigue, new loss of sense of 
taste or smell.  Home tests are acceptable.  Please write the date, time test 
administered and child’s name and send a picture to the office. If you test 
positive or choose not to test, you must remain home for five days and wear a 
mask on days 6 to 10 when you return, per public health requirements.  Please 
click on the link for further guidance. https://tinyurl.com/2p8ph8xy 

https://tinyurl.com/2p8ph8xy
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Coordinator Corner         continued 

Thank you PTO 

Thank you to the CLPE PTO for all the work they did 
setting up the Scholastic bookfair so our students and 
families could have a safe and fun experience!  This event 
required many hours for set up, keeping it open and 
taking it down!  We appreciate all your efforts! Thank 
you from all the teachers that received some awesome 
books for their classroom!  Special thanks to Theresa 
Baer, Katrina Winborn-Miller, Carrie Dejulio, Amber 
Epstein, Sarah Foster, Chelsea Wisdom, Betsy Elliott and 
all the parent volunteers that stepped up to keep the 
bookfair running during the day and in the evenings!  
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PTO 

JOIN US - PTO MEETING NEXT WEEK! 

Please join us in person next Thursday, April 7 at 8:15am in the Professional Development Room 150 
at CLPE. Meeting info and upcoming events are also posted to the PTO site at clpe.ptboard.com. 
 
We welcome you and your input. All parents/guardians are invited to become involved in supporting 
CLPE through the Parent Teacher Organization. Even if you cannot attend the monthly meetings, you 
can be informed and involved by receiving PTO emails and participating in voting, fundraising and 
events, etc. To join, please email your name and email address to: PTOclpe@gmail.com. 
 
 
NEWS 

 

• Close to 60 families participated in the 
Virtual CLPE Pie-Rat Family Fun Night on 
March 2. Thanks for joining in the fun and 
bearing with any technical glitches. A very 
sincere thank you also goes to Laporte Pizza 
and Me Oh My for offering up prizes and 
specials for our school community. Hopefully everyone had some fun and felt some sense of 
community. Keep those fingers crossed for the revival of an in-person event next year. 

 

• Book Fair was a hit! The kids loved shopping in person, participating in the guessing games and 

winning prizes, and of course, the random classroom giveaways. Plus, we earned 
approximately $3,800 in Scholastic Dollars for CLPE to make purchases for the library! 
We are grateful for all the families and staff that visited or shopped online as well as the 
volunteers that made the event a success. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

• Teacher/Staff Appreciation is May 2-6 
Share your ideas and join the discussion at the next meeting regarding how we show our 
gratitude for the wonderful staff at CLPE.  
 

• Another Read-a-thon and possibly other fun activities are in the works! 
Stay tuned for details–or join in the discussion at the next meeting! 
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District Advisory Board 

In the February meeting of the District Advisory Board there were two presentations.  The first was from the 
calendar committee.  All parents, staff, and students in 6-12 were provided with the calendar survey in 
December.  This was prompted by many questions about heat mitigation and fall break, and formal input had 
not been collected in several years.  Recommendations are being compiled for the 23-24 school year and will 
be presented to the school board in April.  There was also a presentation by John McKay, the Director of 
Language, Culture, and Equity.  The district is working to identify Principles of Community to identify a set of 
values or beliefs to support the district mission to Educate Every Child, Every Day.  As an organization, we 
need to be clear in defining the words; value and principle, a list of what constitutes our values and 
principles, and definitions for each of those words.  It was explained that these definitions are critical when, 
for example, mediating disputes within the schools, that we all have a common definition of terms like 
"respect."  For more information on the findings of the recent calendar survey, visit: https://
www.psdschools.org/your-district/calendars 

 

In the March meeting, PSD's Chief Institutional Effectiveness Officer, Dr Dwayne Schmitz presented. There is 
concern that, compared to similar state districts, PSD is top in reading and math but unfortunately has lower 
graduation rates. They believe that Connection is an important piece to this puzzle, and that students who 
feel connected, loved and cared for generally do better in school.  The district as a whole has decided to focus 
on improving connections via literacy interventions.  26 schools: 15 elementary and 11 middle schools, will 
have a literacy review, some including family focus groups. According to PSD connections survey results, 
when students are asked the question" what are your hopes and plans for your future?" 93% of students say 
a parent or guardian plays a part in this answer, and 60% say coaches.  This highlights some of the most 
important connections for our children and is a question we should ask our children periodically throughout 
their student career. Additionally, PSD families are not taking advantage of college scholarships and federal 
student aid available to them as much as they could be. The district needs to work on informing students and 
families of all the resources available to them. To see the PSD connections surveys visit:     

https://app.powerbi.com/view?
r=eyJrIjoiMWQ1Yjk1N2QtYTMwYS00YzgwLWIxZWQtNTkxMDVmNWZiMTkzIiwidCI6IjBkNmQ4NDZjLWVhZGQt
NGI2Yy1iMDNlLWYxNWNkNGI3ZTljZiIsImMiOjZ9 

https://www.psdschools.org/your-district/calendars
https://www.psdschools.org/your-district/calendars
https://app.powerbi.com/view?r=eyJrIjoiMWQ1Yjk1N2QtYTMwYS00YzgwLWIxZWQtNTkxMDVmNWZiMTkzIiwidCI6IjBkNmQ4NDZjLWVhZGQtNGI2Yy1iMDNlLWYxNWNkNGI3ZTljZiIsImMiOjZ9
https://app.powerbi.com/view?r=eyJrIjoiMWQ1Yjk1N2QtYTMwYS00YzgwLWIxZWQtNTkxMDVmNWZiMTkzIiwidCI6IjBkNmQ4NDZjLWVhZGQtNGI2Yy1iMDNlLWYxNWNkNGI3ZTljZiIsImMiOjZ9
https://app.powerbi.com/view?r=eyJrIjoiMWQ1Yjk1N2QtYTMwYS00YzgwLWIxZWQtNTkxMDVmNWZiMTkzIiwidCI6IjBkNmQ4NDZjLWVhZGQtNGI2Yy1iMDNlLWYxNWNkNGI3ZTljZiIsImMiOjZ9
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http://www.homewardalliance.org/
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http://www.homewardalliance.org/
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https://tinyurl.com/PSDMHM
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http://www.stem-x.org/
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http://www.stem-x.org/
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https://bit.ly/LaughterforStressRelief
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http://www.sciencematters.tv/
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April Breakfast Menu 
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April Lunch Menu 


